
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

VIA E-MAIL 
 
April 6, 2020 
 
Chris Sterndale, Chair  
Durham Zoning Board of Adjustment 
8 Newmarket Road 
Durham, NH 03824 
 
Re: Kathleen Morris/Variance Application 
 30 Durham Point Road 
 
Dear Chair Sterndale and Members of the Board:  
 
This supplements the application materials submitted to you on 
March 25, 2020 and is provided in anticipation of the hearing on 
April 14, 2020.   
 
We offer the following comments which address specific 
requirements of the accessory dwelling unit ordinance and which 
provide comments on the existing state of the property.  These 
comments are as follows: 
 

1) Currently there is a well on site which is capable of 
providing water to the current occupants and the occupants 
of the proposed accessory dwelling units.  

 
2) There is an existing town approved septic system on site 

which has capacity for five bedrooms.   A copy of the town 
approval is attached.  The system was installed in 2009.  
Due to the impacts of the Governor’s Emergency Orders on 
various businesses, we have been unable to reach the septic  

  



 
 

designer to determine whether the existing septic system 
has sufficient capacity to service the additional bedrooms 
which will be included in the proposed accessory dwelling 
units.  Further if additional capacity is required such 
that modifications to the system are needed, we are unable 
to determine at this time what such modifications would be.  
It is highly unlikely that we will obtain that information 
prior to the April 14, 2020 meeting.  In order to move the 
application forward and yet still protect the Town’s 
interest, we propose that the variance be granted subject 
to a condition of approval that no certificate of occupancy   
will be issued until such time as evidence is provided to 
the satisfaction of the Building Inspector that the 
property contains a septic system which is adequate to 
service the proposed bedrooms as well as the existing ones.  

 
3) A one bedroom apartment exists on the basement floor of the 

building.  Approval of this use is evidenced by the 
attached building permit.  Also see the architectural 
drawings submitted with the March 25, 2020 application 
which depict a one bedroom apartment.  

 
Please contact me if there are any questions.  
 
Very truly yours, 
DONAHUE, TUCKER & CIANDELLA, PLCC 

 
 
Sharon Cuddy Somers 
SCS/sac 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Kathleen & Margo Morris 
 Heather Rivera 
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